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ROTARY CLUB OF McLEAN
Chartered November 10, 1965 

P.O. Box 561 • McLean, VA 22101
MEETINGS: TUESDAYS - NOON

Location: Lutheran Church of the Redeemer
1545 Chain Bridge Rd., McLean, VA 22101

Today’s Meeting
Our distinguished speaker today will be  

Mr. Dennis Lyamuya
The title of his presentation is 

 Far Away Is Closer Than You Think.
Dennis Lyamuya works with the Asante 
African Foundation, the recipient of a Rotary 
Foundation Future Vision Grant.

February 22, 2011                          Dale Lazar and  David Coyle

Guests 
Bobbi Bowman, reporter

Vince Doran, guest of Fred Dent

Visiting Rotarians
Marshal Hyman from the Tysons club
David Danner from the Tysons club

Bettina Lawton, our Assistant District Governor 
elect, from the Dunn Loring-Merrifield club

Last Meeting
Our own Pamela Danner gave us a great tutorial 

on estate planning.

 Announcements
• Ed Shahin gave us an update on the Timber Lane 
Literacy Program.  The reading program will run from 
March to May.  Those in the reading program will be 
invited to participate in the tutoring program.
• Jeff DiMeglio announced that the next Rotary After 
Dark will be Thurs., Feb. 24 at Café Oggi.
• Cherry Baumbusch explained our whiskey barrel 
fundraiser.  Contributions of whiskey bottles are 
appreciated.  Proceeds will go to Polio Plus.

Congratulations!
Congratulations to Kenny Yang who was 

awarded his Paul Harris +2 pin.
Congratulations to Ed Holman on his birthday!

Congratulations to all of us for being a 
100% Paul Harris Fellow club for the 4th year in a row!

Mar 01, 2011 • Susan Trivers
Tracks: An Inspirational Keynote 
by Susan Trivers

Happy Talk
Jan Auerbach was happy to be back from Florida, 
where she visited two Rotary clubs.  Bettina 
Lawton, our Assistant District Governor elect, was 
happy to attend District Governor training and is 
looking forward to working with Glenn Yarborough 
on membership and Vance Zavela on the Rotary 
International Foundation.  Tom Mangan was happy 
to be finished teaching his jewelry course, finishing 
the course with a Road Show type of program.  
Michael DeRose was happy to have donated 
platelets during the Club’s trip to the blood bank 
the previous week.  Carmen Martinez was grateful 
for all of the help she has received in preparation 
for the Group Study Exchange who will be visiting 
March 13 – 16.  Vance Zavella was happy that his 
daughter might make it into the Majors this year in 
baseball.  

Rotary Information Corner
          (aka, How do you eat an elephant?) 

A: (Answer to last week’s question).  who.....used 
to free dive (no scuba tank) for abalone off the coast of 
northern California.  And that daring young man was 
our Steve Swift.

Q: GUESS THE ROTARIAN  who........played a 
soft ball game against the “home team” in Lorton 
prison?   (Answers in next week’s bulletin)


